
 

 

July 18, 2025  

 

 

 

Dear Parent/Guardian: 

 

 

This letter is to inform you that the Moniteau School Board has authorized the use of audio and 

video recording on school buses and school vehicles for disciplinary and security purposes. Each 

school bus or school vehicle with audio and video recording devices, will post a notification so 

the driver and passengers that their actions and communications may be recorded.  

 

The district shall comply with the provisions of federal and state law and regulations regarding 

student record requirements as applicable to the district’s use and disclosure of recordings. 

Recordings considered part of a student’s educational record shall be maintained in accordance 

with established student record procedures governing access, review, and disclosure of student 

records.  

 

For more information regarding audio and video recording please refer to Board Policy 709.3: 

Electronic Surveillance.  

 

Should you have any questions please feel free to contact me at the information listed below.  

 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

Kevin Boariu        April Campbell 

Elementary Principal       Transportation Secretary 

Director of Transportation      Operations Secretary 

kboariu@moniteau.org      acampbell@moniteau.org 

(724) 637-2117 x 3128      (724) 637-2117 x 2000 

 

mailto:jcampbell@moniteau.org

